
 
MILLBRAE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL DISTRICT 

 

PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE 
 

A PUBLIC HEARING 
WILL BE HELD ON JULY 19, 2022, AT 7:00 P.M.  

 
REGARDING: 

NOTICE OF HEARING REGARDING PROPOSED ADOPTION OF A DEVELOPER FEE 
STUDY AND THE INCREASE OF THE STATUTORY SCHOOL FEE 

 
Details of the Board Meeting can be found on the district website at 

https://www.millbraeschooldistrict.org/domain/30 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Governing Board of the Millbrae Elementary School District will hold a hearing 
and consider input from the public on the proposed adoption of a Developer Fee Justification Study for the District 
and an increase in the statutory school facility fee (“Level I Fee”) on new residential and commercial/industrial 
developments as approved by the State Allocation Board on February 23, 2022.  The adoption of the Study and the 
increase of the Level I Fee are necessary to fund the construction of needed school facilities to accommodate 
students due to development. 

Materials regarding the Study and the Level I Fee are on file and are available for public review at the District Office 
located at 555 Richmond Drive, Millbrae CA and on the Millbrae School District website at: 
https://www.millbraeschooldistrict.org/domain/163 

 
Parents, teachers, members of the community interested in the affairs of the school district and bargaining unit 
leaders are encouraged to participate in the public hearing regarding the 2022-2023 Proposed Adoption of a 
Developer Fee Study and the Increase of the Statutory School Fee for the Millbrae Elementary School District.  

Posted in the San Mateo Daily Journal: June 17, 2022 and July 8, 2022 

https://www.millbraeschooldistrict.org/domain/30
https://www.millbraeschooldistrict.org/domain/163

